Hello, Neighbor,







1/27/09

 

Please allow me to report on the Council Meeting last night and the discussion of the Grove Street vacant property.  Thanks to all of you who came to the meeting.  I know it was a long wait but, believe me, it was worth it.  It was a very positive meeting and the entire City Council worked together to try and come up with a solution.   Chuck Jordan, Maitland Leisure Services Director, had a lot of positive input in favor of the acquisition of this property by the city.  I believe that Mike Dabby is responsible for the opening of the podium to the people from Park Lake who wanted to address the Council. 

 

 The discussion began with Dick Wells, Maitland Development Director, presenting a paper on the property and the recent meeting between the city staff, the owner, members of our community and some of the results of  that meeting.  The council began to question him about a property appraisal and he didn't respond to those questions to well. Mike Dabby was standing behind Dick Wells and they asked Mike about  an appraisal.  Then the mayor asked Mike if he wanted to address this topic and of course he said he did.  The Mayor then asked, "Who else wants to speak?"  Several of us raised our hands.  That is how the floor was opened to the Park Lake residents.  Several of us did address the council and it went very well.  Unless the Mayor offers the floor to the public, no public input can be made during the time this item is scheduled on the Agenda.   So, I do thank Mike Dabby for making that happen.  Some good points were brought up by the speakers and some statements made earlier by some of the council were corrected or more fully explained by the residents.

 

Chuck Jordan then led the discussion and   informed the council about this situation and he was very persuasive in his presentation.  Undoubtedly, he has done a lot of work on this project.  He was well versed on the history of this property and the facts about our struggles in the past.  He explained in detail the options that have been investigated to get the money to buy this property and some that he intends to investigate in the future.  At one point, Chuck apologized for the passionate presentation he was making.

This apology was not needed; but, I guess he needed to explain to the council why he was so interested.

That's okay; I hope his passion continues. He stated that a property appraisal was needed and a letter of intent from the owner stating that he was willing to sell and at  what price.  It was estimated the an appraisal could cost $5,000.  The owner of the property, Dr. Mathur and his wife were at the council meeting.

 

The positive responses made by the Council Members  were really heartening to us.  Particularly, Council Woman Frosch and Councilman Bonus, who are both lawyers,  in offering their assistance to Chuck Jordan to help him acquire the information he needs to proceed; well, all of them  were forceful in your efforts to do something about this situation.   Mayor Kinson, Vice Mayor Flowers, and Council Woman Reponen were right on target with their input.  The Mayor said something like "let's get together and get this done".

 

So, there will be other meetings when we are on the City Council Agenda.  I will try and keep you informed of date and time.  Let's fill the room when they are going to address our project.

 

If you have any questions, don't hesitate to write me.

 

 

IN GOD WE TRUST!
Jean, Jeanie, Mom, Mimi, E.J. or whatever

